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August 25, 2025 
 
The Honorable Mike McGuire 
Senate President pro Tempore 
California State Senate 
 
The Honorable Scott Wiener 
Chair, Senate Budget Committee 
California State Senate 
 
The Honorable Ben Allen 
Chair, Senate Budget Subcommittee 2 
California State Senate 
 

The Honorable Robert Rivas 
Speaker of the Assembly 
California State Assembly 
 
The Honorable Jesse Gabriel  
Chair, Assembly Budget Committee 
California State Assembly 
 
The Honorable Steve Bennett 
Chair, Assembly Budget Subcommittee 4 
California State Assembly 
 

 
RE: Allocate Proposition 4 Implementation in FY 2025-26  
 
Dear Pro-Tem McGuire, Speaker Rivas, Senator Wiener, Assemblymember Gabriel, Senator 
Allen, and Assemblymember Bennett: 
  
On behalf of the over 130 undersigned coalition of organizations who were the backbone and 
key funders of Proposition 4, we write to respectfully urge the legislature to appropriate Prop. 4 
investments this year. The signatories of this letter are writing to convey the urgency and 
importance of including a Prop-4 Expenditure Plan for fiscal year 25-26 during this last month of 

YOUR CH ILDREN ’S TREES AT UCSB



session. Investments are needed immediately for water, wildfire prevention, and the protection of 
Californias lands and communities.  
 
California's voters intended for this proposition to help support their communities this year. 
Whether we are addressing clean drinking water, extreme heat, clean air, outdoor access, sea-
level rise, flooding, drought, or wildfires – we need to make significant changes to how we are 
spending resources to protect Californians, especially in communities that have been historically 
under-resourced. Millions of people, living in frontline communities and around the state, are 
being harmed by the impacts of climate change, now. Pollution and biodiversity loss continue to 
remain highly vulnerable because of a lack of historical investment.  Including Prop 4 funds in 
an FY 25-26 Expenditure Plan will help turn that around. These investments will support local 
economies and help fund projects by local non-profit organizations, tribes, and local public 
agencies that can no longer count on once-reliable federal funding. 
 
Further, we must ensure these year one expenditures reflect the needs of all communities – 
especially those often left behind in bonds – where vulnerable populations are most at risk of 
adverse climate impacts.  Prop 4 contains explicit language on dollar delivery for these 
communities.  Therefore, we strongly urge you to advance Justice 40 principles by directly 
allocating more than 40 percent of the total investments to the highest priorities identified by 
urban and rural disadvantaged communities. Now is not the time to turn our backs on these 
communities. We must prioritize funding for extreme heat and clean drinking water now more 
than ever. 
 
California’s climate future and its policies like the 30X30 commitment to meet our ambitious 
conservation goals hang in the balance. We cannot credibly provide Californians with clean 
water, clean air, healthy lands, and protection from floods, fires, extreme heat, and other 
devastating climate impacts with a second year of budget cuts and funding delays. Prop 4 was 
passed by the voters with the promise we would immediately invest in making California more 
resilient to climate impacts and ensuring basic needs for healthy communities. You have the 
opportunity right now to show the world that climate action is a priority through good budget 
years and bad. If not, we risk gambling with our children’s future and natural lands found 
nowhere else. 
 
There are hundreds of shovel-ready projects ready for investment across the State. Many NGOs, 
tribes, and local governments have already submitted applications to several state funding 
agencies to support their communities and have planned to submit additional applications this 
year. We cannot wait another year to get voter-approved dollars invested in local projects across 
California. The legislature must allocate these important voter-recognized priorities and get 
projects moving across California as soon as possible. Please support a robust and equitable Prop 
4 Expenditure Plan for this fiscal year in these final weeks. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 



Amos White 
Chief Planting Officer 
100K Trees for Humanity 
 
David Diaz 
Executive Director 
Active San Gabriel Valley  
 
Elena DeLacy 
Executive Director 
American River Conservancy 
 
Claire Robinson 
President 
Amigos de los Rios 
 
Chris Conlee 
Business Manager 
ArborPro, Inc. 
 
Heng Lam Foong and Kyle Tsukahira 
Co-Directors 
Asian Pacific Islander Forward Movement 
 
Mike Lynes 
Director of Policy 
Audubon California 
 
Julia Clothier 
Chief Operating Officer 
Audubon Canyon Ranch 
 
Cecilia V. Estolano 
CEO 
Better World Group 
 
Reatha Hardy-Jordan 
Co Founder 
Black Urban Farmers Association 
 
Markos Major 
CAN! Director 
California Climate Action Now! 
 
 
 

Traci Pellar  
President 
Mendocino Producers Guild  
 
Luna Latimer 
Director 
Mid Klamath Watershed Council 
 
Krystian Lahage 
Public Policy Officer 
Mojave Desert Land Trust 
 
Betsy Reifsnider 
Sacramento Policy Associate 
Mono Lake Committee 
 
Christopher Wright  
Policy Director  
Mother Lode Land Trust  
 
Bianca Garza 
Executive Director 
Mount Shasta Bioregional Ecology Center 
 
Beth Pratt 
California Regional Executive Director 
National Wildlife Federation 
 
Belen Bernal 
Executive Director 
Nature for All 
 
Chloe Ames 
Climate Policy Advisor  
NextGen California  
 
Cynthia Perrine 
Executive Director 
Northern California Regional Land Trust 
 
Thomas Maloney 
Executive Director 
Ojai Valley Land Conservancy 
 
 
 



Susan Jordan 
Founder and Executive Director 
California Coastal Protection Network 
 
Marty Farrell 
Policy Analyst 
California Coastkeeper Alliance 
 
Raquel Mason 
Senior Legislative Manager 
California Environmental Justice Alliance 
(CEJA) Action 
 
Melissa Romero 
Policy Advocacy Director  
California Environmental Voters 
 
Mike Meador 
CEO 
California Greenworks 
 
Daniel Gluesenkamp 
President 
California Institute for Biodiversity 
 
Barbara Brydolf 
President 
California Native Plant Society, Alta Peak 
Chapter 
 
Jun Bando 
Executive Director 
California Native Plant Society 
 
Sean Zweifler 
Chapter President 
California Native Plant Society, Sequoia 
Chapter 
 
Victoria Vasquez 
Grants & Public Policy Manager 
California ReLeaf 
 
Analise Rivero 
Director of Policy 
California Trout 

Bettina Rosmarino 
Land Acquisition Director 
Oswit Land Trust 
 
Katie Hawkins 
California Program Director  
Outdoor Alliance California 
 
Ben McCue 
Executive Director 
Outdoor Outreach 
 
Charles Thomas 
Executive Director 
Outward Bound (Adventures) 
 
Megan Wargo 
Chief Executive Officer 
Pacific Crest Trail Association  
 
Paul Mason 
V.P., Policy & Incentives 
Pacific Forest Trust 
 
Sakereh Maskal 
Policy and Advocacy Lead  
Pesticide Action and Agroecology Network 
 
Jeff Darlington 
Executive Director 
Placer Land Trust 
 
Matthew Baker 
Policy Director 
Planning and Conservation League 
 
Gavin Raders 
Co-Director 
Planting Justice 
 
Pam Stello 
Co-Chair 
Point Molate Alliance 
 
 
 



Mark Green 
Executive Director 
CalWild 
 
Jean-Paul Renaud  
Executive Director  
Canopy 
 
Torri Estrada 
Executive Director 
Carbon Cycle Institute 
 
Ector Olivares 
Program Manager- Environmental Justice 
Catholic Charities of Stockton 
 
Marven Norman 
Environmental Policy Analyst 
Center for Community Action and 
Environmental Justice (CCAEJ) 
 
Sophie Constantinou 
Mz 
Citizen Film Inc 
 
Fred Kelley 
Director, Oakland Parks Recreation and 
Youth Development 
City of Oakland 
 
Jennifer Clary 
California Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Sue Bell Yank 
Executive Director 
Clockshop 
 
Terry M. Welsh, MD 
President 
Coastal Corridor Alliance 
 
Jamie Fanous 
Policy & Organizing Director 
Community Alliance with Family Farmers 
(CAFF) 

Rob Baird 
Land Use and Built Environment Specialist 
Prevention Institute 
 
Raquel Román 
Executive Director 
Proyecto Pastoral 
 
Sherli Leonard 
Executive Director 
Redlands Conservancy 
 
Chance Cutrano 
Director of Programs 
Resource Renewal Institute 
 
Barbara Barrigan-Parrilla 
Executive Director 
Restore the Delta 
 
Deannah Hadley 
Administrative Assistant  
Rich City Rides 
 
Sejal Patel 
Executive Director, RC Foundation 
Rising Communities 
 
Mary Biasotti 
Executive Director 
Root 'n Renew 
 
Katie Palatinus 
Board Member 
Roseville Urban Forest Foundation 
 
Ari Neumann 
Chief Impact & Policy Officer 
Rural Community Assistance Corporation 
(RCAC) 
 
Laurie Broedling 
Co-founder 
San Diego Green Infrastructure Consortium 
 
 



Abraham Mendoza III 
Policy Manager 
Community Water Center 
 
Irene Kao 
Executive Director 
Courage California 
 
Anne Fenkner 
Municipal Urban Forestry Consultant  
Davey Resource Group 
 
Pamela Flick 
California Program Director 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Patricia L. Tirone 
Executive Director 
Delta Sculling Center 
 
Hugo Garcia 
Chairperson 
El Sereno Organizing Committee 
 
Dan Silver 
Executive Director 
Endangered Habitats League 
 
Laura Deehan 
State Director 
Environment California 
 
Ashley Eagle-Gibbs 
Executive Director 
Environmental Action Committee of West 
Marin 
 
Linda Krop 
Chief Counsel 
Environmental Defense Center 
 
Katelyn Roedner Sutter  
California State Director  
Environmental Defense Fund 
 
 

Shakira Miracle 
Executive Director 
Santa Barbara County Food Action Network 
 
Juan Pablo Galvan Martinez 
Senior Land Use Manager 
Save Mount Diablo 
 
Thomas J Collishaw 
President/CEO 
Self-Help Enterprises 
 
Adam Livingston 
Director of Planning and Policy 
Sequoia Riverlands Trust 
 
Paul Vienneau 
Executive Director 
Shasta Land Trust 
 
Emily Blackmer 
Director of Government and Community 
Affairs 
Sierra Business Council 
 
Miguel Miguel  
Director 
Sierra Club CA 
 
Lis Olaerts 
Strategic Campaigns Director 
Sierra Nevada Alliance 
 
Michael Myers 
Executive Director 
Sierra State Parks Foundation 
 
Misti Arias 
General Manager 
Sonoma County Ag + Open Space 
 
Eamon O’Byrne 
Executive Director 
Sonoma Land Trust 
 
 



Josefina Barrantes 
30x30 Coordinator / Del Norte Advocate 
EPIC (Environmental Protection Information 
Center) 
 
Corey Pargee 
Executive Director 
Feather River Land Trust 
 
Tracy Katelman 
RPF #2483 
ForEverGreen Forestry 
 
Suzie Fortner 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Dunes 
 
Wendy Schneider 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Inyo 
 
Greg Helms 
President 
Gaviota Coast Conservancy 
 
Alec Sarkissian 
Executive Director 
Green Policy Initiative 
 
Sarah Matsumoto 
Director of Policy 
Green Schoolyards America 
 
Pedro Hernandez 
California State Program Manager 
GreenLatinos 
 
Roxanne Carrillo Garza 
Senior Director 
Healthy Contra Costa 
 
Claire Schlotterbeck 
Executive Director 
Hills For Everyone 
 
 

Aaron Zettler-Mann 
Executive Director 
South Yuba River Citizens Leauge 
 
Stuart Wood 
Executive Director 
Sustainable Claremont 
 
Luis Cervantes 
Executive Director 
Tataviam Land Conservancy 
 
Edwin Sauls 
CEO 
The California Land Conservancy 
 
Ellie Cohen 
CEO 
The Climate Center 
 
Deirel Marquez  
Climate Resilience Program Manager 
The Greenlining Institute  
 
Helen O'Shea 
California State Director 
The Wilderness Society 
 
Frazier Haney 
Executive Director 
The Wildlands Conservancy 
 
Chuck Mills 
Senior Policy & Grants Administrator 
TreePeople 
 
Michele Prestowitz 
Executive Director 
Truckee River Watershed Council 
 
Juan Altamirano 
Director of Government Affairs 
Trust for Public Land 
 
 
 



Sharyn Romano 
CEO 
Hollywood Beautification Team 
 
Jennifer Kalt 
Executive Director 
Humboldt Waterkeeper 
 
Paul Ehara 
Representative 
Idle No More SF Bay 
 
Anna-Jane Tabler 
Director  
LA River State Park Partners  
 
Eric Lombardo 
External Affairs Director 
Land Trust of Santa Cruz County 
 
Jazzari Taylof 
Policy Advocate 
Latino Outdoors 
 
Nataly Escobedo Garcia, PhD 
Water/Climate Policy Manager 
Leadership Counsel for Justice and 
Accountability 
 
Tori Kjer 
Executive Director 
Los Angeles Neighborhood Land Trust 
 
Jon Christensen 
Founder 
Los Angeles Parks Alliance 
 
Maura Monagan 
Policy & Government Affairs Manager 
Los Angeles Waterkeeper 
 
Peter Fugazzotto 
Director of Communications 
Marin Agricultural Land Trust 

Joan Parker 
President 
Tulare Kings Audubon Chapter 
 
Peter Drekmeier 
Policy Director 
Tuolumne River Trust 
 
Catherine Decker 
Founder 
Twiga Collaborative for Resilient Systems 
 
Melissa Baffa 
Executive Director 
Ventura Land Trust 
 
Rose Epperson 
Executive Director  
Western Chapter ISA 
 
Angela Kemsley 
Director of Conservation Impact 
WILDCOAST 
 
Mari Galloway 
California Program Director  
Wildlands Network  
 
Mark Aulman 
Board Secretary 
Woodland Tree Foundation 
 
Eric Aaholm 
Executive Director 
YES Nature to Neighborhoods 
 
Ken Knight 
President 
Your Children’s Trees 

 


